Smugglers' Notch Homeowners' Association, Inc 

July 6, 2009

Fellow Homeowner,

For those of you fortunate enough to have been in the village for the July 4th weekend, despite the rain and chilly temperatures, it was an eye-opening experience to be sure.  We got to see and hear the wonderful fireworks and music, provided by the Vermont National Guard 40th Army Band, on the village green.  Thank you to the resort for sponsoring the show again this year.  

On Friday, following the state of the resort presentation, we were introduced to a new resort-sponsored organization, the OACS.  This group, self-titled an “advisory committee” also claimed to be a new homeowners association.  We heard from only one individual as a spokesman for the group, Mr. Hugh Thom. In fairness, however, there were approximately 7 or 8 other people dressed in the same yellow shirt with the Smugglers’ Notch 3-mountain logo and the name of the new association.  We can only assume these people, along with a member of Smugglers’ Notch Management Company, comprise the board of directors we were told they had.  However, aside from learning that Mr. Thom was a grandfather whose family has enjoyed Smugglers’ Notch for many years and who loves the resort and Northern Vermont as all of us do, we were not introduced to any of these other members, nor were we advised of any personal or professional qualifications of any of these individuals that now claim to be qualified to represent you as fiduciaries.

In sharp contrast, at the SNHA meeting the next day each homeowner was introduced to our 10 board members in attendance, who stood up, introduced themselves, and provided a detailed background about who they are, where and how long they have owned at Smugglers’ and most importantly, what they do for a living. Our membership learned the SNHA Board is comprised of people with professional training and practice in accounting, finance, law, science, marketing, information and voice technology, and guest and food services among others.  This diverse group of professionals has and will continue to represent your financial and guest experience interests as they relate to your ownership at Smugglers’ Notch Resort.

During both OACS’ presentation and the SNHA meeting the following day, the assembled homeowners questioned the entire concept of a competing homeowners association as counter-productive by its very nature.  While competition in the “for-profit” arena is always in the consumer’s best interest, and in the case of the resort has proved to be the catalyst for favorable change in everything from linens and towels to better technology, the same does not hold true when applied to a not-for-profit homeowners association whose strength is derived from the unity of its membership.  As an astute homeowner noted in her question to Mr. Thom, the introduction of another homeowner’s association will unquestionably serve to dilute the collective voice of the homeowners and the strength we have from that collective voice.  This is undoubtedly why resort management has thrown its complete support behind this splinter group.

On Saturday, most homeowners in the village attended the annual meeting of your independent Smugglers Notch Homeowners Association.  Most of the 145 plus members at that meeting also had a chance to hear the presentation of the new group the day before.  The consensus seemed to be that the new resort-sponsored organization was a distraction, and a further attempt by the resort to divide and conquer our collective strength as homeowners.  As one homeowner so aptly put, it would be “putting the fox in charge of the henhouse.”  We strongly urge those of you who were unable to attend the meetings this weekend to speak to your friends and neighbors and get their views on what they saw and heard at both meetings.  Alternatively, or in addition, feel free to contact Joe at the SNHA office or any one of the 11 Board members individually.  Our e-mail addresses are provided below.

As we are sure that you will hear from this new splinter group and possibly from the resort as well, you can join the new group for a dues amount which is far less than what you are asked to contribute to the SNHA.  Well, you get what you pay for.

As an example, we heard Mr. Thom state on Friday that he “never challenges what is in my quarterly bill from Smugglers’, I just pay it”.  Contrast this with the presentation on Saturday by the SNHA where you heard of at least two examples of significant errors on just the Q1 2009 statements of one owner, which, if left unchallenged, would have cost the owner nearly $1,000 in that quarter alone.  We also heard about the resort’s theft of comp days in blatant violation of the terms of the previous rental contract, which has cost the collective group of renting homeowners millions of dollars of gross rental income over the years.   Finally we heard that the SNHA is questioning and verifying the components of the present Utility Fee as part of its fiduciary responsibility to all homeowners.  If Mr. Thom is given the opportunity to treat your money as he does his own, he would presumably take as gospel truth whatever he receives from the resort and advise homeowners to “just pay it”.  This certainly helps the resort, but how are you protected?  You get what you pay for.

At the SNHA meeting a question was asked by a member regarding insurance coverage.  Fortunately for the homeowners, we have an Associate Board member who is in the insurance business and who has helped the SNHA obtain a robust master insurance package, including a $50 million umbrella, at a very competitive price.  It is highly unlikely that a regime, on its own, could match the insurance program that the SNHA provides.  Pricing power comes with unity.  You get what you pay for.

On Friday, Mr. Thom admitted that his group would initially seek to provide services such as insurance, propane and project management through the resort.  Mr. Thom’s group’s leaflet also stated that they planned to recruit a part-time manager and use the resort for “necessary backroom clerical operations, i.e. bookkeeping, etc”.  Respectfully, what Joe Ingram, Madonna and Lisa provide to the homeowners and regimes requires far more than any part-time manager could hope to provide.  We suspect that the other part of this manager’s time would be in the employ of the Smugglers’ Notch Management Company but we will hold judgment until such person materializes if at all.  Again, you get what you pay for.

We heard Mr. Thom claim responsibility for improved housekeeping including the quality of the towels and linens in the homes, over the past year.  This is rather curious.  Most of us first heard about this new organization on Friday, and we suspect that most of you are hearing of its existence for the first time in this letter.   The homeowners in attendance found Mr. Thom’s claim quite amusing as most knew, as we suspect you do as well, that homeowner complaints about housekeeping and the quality of towels and linens have been a staple of SNHA homeowner meetings for many years.  The only thing that has changed in the past year as compared to all years prior, when we were told better linens and towels were not possible in Northern Vermont, was the introduction of competition in the resort.  The board of the SNHA listened to its members at last year’s annual meeting and provided what the owners asked for, a choice, and it was that choice which raised the bar for the resort, which led to, among many other things, softer towels and linens.  

Mr. Thom also claimed that he went to resort management when he found that his voice was supposedly not being heard by the SNHA board.  This is also curious as our records indicate that Mr. Thom failed to even attend last year’s annual meeting, (much less try to effectuate change within the board). Nor has he ever expressed an interest in a Board position as a full or associate director.  Indeed, rather than trying to fracture our strength as a homeowner association, Mr. Thom should have asked to become involved and express his views at the numerous meetings we have throughout the year.  We would have welcomed him with open arms as an Associate Director if he chose not to run or failed to be elected to a full Director position.

We also heard from a frustrated Liftside owner at Saturday’s meeting that not one of his regime directors were present to hear from the SNHA board and to take the opportunity to ask questions and challenge anything they might have taken issue with.  The Board has no problem with, and in fact welcomes, differing views.  In fact, while none of the Liftside directors chose to attend the SNHA meeting, one very tough Liftside resident, who is also married to a resort employee, did attend the meeting and expressed her views numerous times during the day and hopefully was satisfied that we were responsive to her questions.  It is sad that those who initiate and spread misinformation to regime members about what the SNHA board is doing, failed to do what she did, simply come and participate.   

You have and may continue to hear misrepresentations regarding such issues as the reason for the 2008 special assessment and the amount supposedly spent litigating the present lawsuit.  In addition, the SNHA was also accused of throwing “lavish parties.”  Those who took the time to attend the SNHA meeting were presented with the facts and the answers to all these questions.  The actual amount spent to prosecute the lawsuit was only 18% of the total amount of attorney’s fees, or approximately $21,000.  Interestingly, this is only $5,000 more than the SNHA was forced to spend defending itself after the resort sued us early in 2008.  The Board provided a detailed explanation that the vast majority of legal expense has been incurred researching and documenting our property rights and then, since November of 2008, to document, review and then re-document and re-review the terms of a settlement which, as was shown to the membership on Saturday, was agreed to by the President of the resort on November 4.  Since the resort agreed to the terms of the easement, the resort has engaged in the practice of the old 4-corners college basketball delaying tactic in order to substantially increase legal fees in the hope of depleting our funds and leaving us without representation.  We have been able to continue to represent you, however, as one of our SNHA board members has taken on much of the effort of codifying our agreement on a pro-bono basis. 

As for the lavish parties, we can assure you unequivocally, the SNHA has thrown no parties, lavish or otherwise.  In fact, all meetings of the SNHA board in the past year have been by phone conference call in order to save money.   It is truly unfortunate that the resort management, now through its new mouthpiece, Mr. Thom, continues to engage in spreading mis-information and innuendo.

In closing, we would again strongly urge those of you in attendance at the homeowner meetings this weekend to reach out and speak to your fellow homeowners who were not in the village this weekend.  Those of you who were not here, we ask that you please reach out to your friends and neighbors who were here and ask them what they thought.  As a united group of homeowners we have made great strides in the past few years.  Every gain achieved, every onerous contract provision removed, and every right protected has been because we have remained a united force.  The resort needs us and our homes to run its business.  As such, as long as we remain united, the resort cannot take advantage of us.  The resort knows this and as a result has helped spawn a group whose sole purpose is to divide us.  Please do not allow this splinter group to germinate and divide our ownership group, denying us the joint strength we need to ensure fair and reasonable dealings with the resort management.  We are nearing the goal line.  As we heard yesterday, sometimes business negotiations become unpleasant.  Please make no mistake; this is a business negotiation.  As such it requires intelligent, independent-minded people with a diversity of talents and professional credentials to negotiate the rocks and shoals that are out there; not simply a group of well meaning but un-informed people with matching shirts.

Yours in Smugglers,

The Board of Directors and Associate Directors of YOUR Smugglers’ Notch Homeowners Association

As always, we urge you to please call or e-mail Joe joe@snha.net with comments or questions.  We are also providing our own personal e-mails below if you wish to contact any one of us individually at:

snha@snha.net .
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